
                                            
                                   MOORSIDE PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY 

                               NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Parents and friends, 
 
We are starting to feel festive at Moorside! The tree has arrived, ready for all the children to decorate on 
Monday and it has been lovely to hear Nativity songs from the hall where rehearsals are well underway!  
 
Following their fantastic performances of Letters from the 
Trenches last week, Years 5 and 6 had an amazing day at the 
Yorkshire Air Museum. The children were immersed in their 
learning about what life was like for a child in WW2 - looking 
at and handling artefacts. They learnt about Bomber 
Command and the amazing and dangerous job that the pilots 
and their crew did and also the conditions that they had to 
endure. They handled some ammunition, looked inside a 
Halifax and finally, experienced life as a paratrooper on the 
Dakota - with real life sound effects and a very stern Jump 
Master, who tried to get the whole group to 'jump from the 
plane' in less than 10 seconds!! Well done to the children for 
asking some super questions. 
 
 

Nursery and Reception were delighted to receive a visit from the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance on Thursday afternoon. They learnt all about 
how important the Air Ambulance is and even got to try on a pilot's 
helmet! Reception will be continuing to learn all about people who 
help us next week. 
 
Coats in school 
Just a reminder to make sure that your child always has a named coat 
in school. They also need suitable footwear so that they can play 
outside with their friends as much as possible in the wintery weather. 
 
 
 

 
Friends of Moorside Raffle 
You can still request raffle tickets at the school office or buy them at the Fair on 5th December. There are 
some amazing prizes (which you can see at the end of this letter) - thank you to everyone who has donated 
them!! The raffle draw is taking place on Thursday 12th December. 
 
Christmas Display 
Our children have all been sent home with a bauble to colour/decorate for our 
entrance display in school if they would like to do one over the weekend. They can 
use crayon, pencil, paint, felt tip, metallic pens or glitter. Please return them to 
school on Monday 2nd December so that we can decorate the school!  
 
 
 

29th November 2024 

 

 

 



Christmas Fair Arrangements  
Our Christmas Fair is on Thursday 5th December. School gates will open at 2.15pm. 
Children can be collected by parents when they arrive from classroom doors, so that they can visit the 
stalls with you.  The price of items/games/crafts and refreshments will be in multiples of 50p – 
(£1/£1.50/£2 etc). We unfortunately cannot do IOUs! We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Zero Carbon Schools Project 

Year 4 pupils are excited to take part in a Green Schools Project called 
Zero Carbon Schools. The project will involve learning about climate 
change and how the school produces carbon emissions. As part of the 
project we will start by working out an estimate of the school’s carbon 
footprint and then we will run projects to reduce it. We are looking 
forward to leading this project and making a positive change in our 
school and the local community. 

 
 
Attendance  
Our attendance this week has been 94.69%. Well done to Year 5 with an impressive 97.73%. 
 

 
 
CHICKEN POX IN SCHOOL 
We have had some cases of chicken pox in school in some of our year groups. Children need to stay away 
from school until there is a scab over each spot and they are not feeling ill or itching. There is clear NHS 
guidance about how to identify and treat chicken pox – please follow the link: 
Chickenpox - NHS 
If you are pregnant or have a weakened immune system or have a new born baby, please take time to read 
the guidance if you have come into contact with someone who has chicken pox. 
 
Christmas Lunch & Christmas Party Lunch 
Our Christmas Lunch will be on Wednesday 18th December and our ‘Polar Bear’ 
Pizza Party Lunch (pizza with various toppings and artic roll for dessert) on Thursday 
19th December.  If your child normally has a packed lunch but would like either of 
these lunches, please let the school office know by Wednesday 4th December 2024. 
 
Internet safety  

We have a number of children whose well-being has been affected through their 

access to social media and negative messaging between pupils. We are a pupil ‘no 

phone zone’ in school as we believe that the age restrictions in place for use of the 

Apps is because primary-age children are not able to keep themselves safe on 

them and are therefore vulnerable. We continue to teach our children about 

Internet Safety and raise awareness to support parents through our 

communications with you. If you are allowing your children to use a device and 

access Apps that are not recommended for their age, we urge you to check their 

devices regularly to keep them safe. Please see further information about 

Snapchat specifically at the end of this letter.  

w/c Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

04/11/24 98.94% 94.53% 95.63% 92.79% 97.77% 99.43% 97.73% 

11/11/24 96.71% 100% 98.89% 100% 99.60% 98.99% 95.32% 

18/11/24 97.87% 95.31% 95.56% 99.15% 94.44% 100% 97.64% 

25/11/24 96.28% 93.1% 92.22% 94.92% 96.84% 97.73% 94.65% 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have not booked your Parent Consultation meeting yet, please visit the website by Tuesday 3rd 

December to do so and we look forward to sharing your child’s progress and achievements in school with 

you then. 

In the meantime, if you have any questions or need any support or a chat with someone in school, please 

contact us as soon as possible via the admin email or by phone so that we can help. 

With very best wishes, 

Mrs Rowett 

Headteacher 

 
Diary Dates:  

 

 

Thursday 5th December 2024 Christmas Fair - 2.15pm 

Monday 9th December 2024 EYFS Nativity – 1.45pm 

Tuesday 10th December 2024 EYFS Nativity – 9.30am 

Thursday 12th December 2024 KS1 Nativity – 1.30pm 

Friday 13th December 2024 KS1 Nativity – 9.30am 

Wednesday 18th December 2024 Christmas Jumper and Christmas Lunch Day 

Thursday 19th December 2024 Christmas Party Lunch 

Friday 20th December 2024 Carols around the Christmas Tree – 9.15am 

Friday 20th December 2024 Break-up for Christmas Holidays at 3pm 

Monday 6th January 2025 Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 7th January 2025 Children return to School 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


